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Congratulations
Dear Friends,

On behalf of All Pakistan Trade Union Federation and Working Women Organization, we would like to congratulate you to be elected as coordinator and the convenors of Asia Pacific Workers Solidarity Links (APWSL).
As you all know that the pressure of the World Trade Organization (WTO) and transnational Corporations (TNC) for governments to adopt of neo-liberal trade policies and to open economies for free trade are rendering women workers more vulnerable to exploitation. This is particularly harsh on young women who comprise the majority of workers in export-oriented manufacturing and home-based firms. Downsizing and privatization are also badly damaging workers rights. It is thus evident that not only, 

women workers experiencing problems like low wages, insecure employment, poor health and safety conditions but also that profit-centered development has the support of states. Instead of addressing the violations, the Pakistani government elected to favor the offenders. The Punjab Government recently made amendments in Industrial Relation Ordinance (IRO which is a central labour law) in order to confine the rights of workers, in which the workers have been declared sever punishments if employer says workers action is against laws, while very nominal fines have been set on behalf of disobedience from capitalists.

So it is the necessity of the time and also our moral duty to strengthen national, regional and international solidarity between the working class to resist against the anti workers/people policies of government and international financial institutions.

We the national groups of APWSL would like to assure you our fullest cooperation and support to strengthen trade union movement in Asia.

Thanks and best wishes.

Rubina Jamil

Chairperson

